

Sierra Unified School District Board of Trustees

Cortney Burke President

Ben Kimbler Vice President

James Hoak Clerk

Ginger Cardoza Member

Connie Schlaefer Member

> Wes Qualls Member

Joe Denham Member

To inspire, engage, challenge, and support all students to reach their highest level of learning and personal development.

# Dear Sierra Unified Community,

I am proud to share with you the new four-year goals for our district, developed this summer by our dedicated governance team of school board members. The Board worked diligently to outline measurable goals and guardrails that reflect the unique needs of our students and community. Their thoughtful work has resulted in a clear vision for Sierra Unified—one that is focused, student-centered, and filled with promise for the future.

These goals are more than aspirations—they are commitments. Each is supported by performance measures that will be reviewed and discussed throughout the school year, ensuring transparency and accountability. By frequently examining data, we can celebrate meaningful strides, make adjustments when needed, and stay on course toward achieving the success our students deserve.

#### 2025-2029 Board Goals

### **Goal 1: Increase Academic Outcomes for College and Career Readiness**

Sierra Unified will ensure that all students graduate prepared for post-secondary success by providing rigorous instruction, targeted academic supports, and clear pathways to college and career opportunities.

### **Goal 2: Foster Student Engagement and Belonging**

Sierra Unified will ensure all students are actively engaged in learning and connected to their school community through meaningful instruction, inclusive extracurricular activities, and a strong sense of belonging.

### Goal 3: Expand Access to High-Quality Career Technical Education (CTE)

Sierra Unified will provide students with access to top-tier CTE programs that offer real-world learning experiences and certifications aligned with college and career pathways.

The future looks bright for Sierra Unified, and I am excited about the path ahead. With focus, dedication, and collaboration, we will create opportunities for every student to reach their full potential. Together—families, staff, community, and board—we can make this vision a reality.

Thank you for your ongoing support of our schools and our students.

## **Measure U Updates**

- The first draft of phase 2 schematic drawings are complete
- Timelines for projects are being revised based on drawings
- The next CBOC meeting is scheduled for September 9th at 5:30
- Parking lot improvements are progressing according to schedule and should be completed prior to the end of August.

With gratitude,

**Dr. Lori Grace**Superintendent
Sierra Unified School District